WIGGENHALL ST. GERMANS PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES

	
	Present Cllrs Done(Chair), Ash, J Funnell, R Funnell, Keale, Lanham,  Rawlings, Van Dyke
	ACTION

	1.
	APOLOGIES

Cllrs Bunkall and Dowe
4 members of the public
	

	2.
	OPEN FORUM

The following points were raised

· The repair of the post on the perimeter fence still needs doing
P J & B Jones is aware of this.

A resident asked if we had received a copy of an email to Cllr Long
It was confirmed that we had received this
It was reported that the Mill Road sign is on order but as only ordered quarterly it may take a while
· Enquired about the flashing signs

Cllr Done reported that the stats from the flashing lights are collected every time the sign is changed.   There is still speeding, but the figures haven’t been analyzed yet.  It hasn’t cured the problem but we have the stats for evidence.  We are still trying to get the Community speed watch up and running but it depends on volunteers

Cllr R Funnell reported that speeding came up at the Police Crime Commissioner meeting.  There is only 2 speed camera cars in Norfolk but some small vans have been ordered which can park in smaller places and are more economical.
	

	3.
	MATTERS ARISING
No matters arising
	

	4.
	ANNUAL REPORT 2016/17
Cllr Done gave a report main points as follows

· During the year, Cllr Peel resigned and we welcomed new Councillors 

· The resident football club are still using the football pitch and pavilion.

· Thanked Cllrs J & R Funnell and Cllr Rawlings for all their work at the football field. 

· We had a defibrillator installed and thanks to Cllr Hopkins for taking the training on

· Speeding is still an issue and would like to see the Community Speed watch in the parish but this does depend on volunteers. 
· This last year we have adopted one old phone box and one will be removed. 
· Hope to see village signs at St Mary’s and another one at Saddlebow.

· Looking forward we hope to use the football field for a live concert in 2018, trying to raise a committee to organize it and hopefully bring some alternative entertainment to the village and plough any profits back into village

· Thanked the Clerk, Cllrs Long and Hopkins for all their help and support. 

· Lastly thanked all fellow Councillors

 
	

	
	Meeting closed at 7.45, this was followed by the Annual Parish Council Meeting
	

	
	
	

	
	Signed_____________________________________________Date_____________________________


	


WIGGENHALL ST. GERMANS PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES

The Annual Parish Council Meeting was held on Monday May 15th, 2017 in the Memorial Hall, Wiggenhall St. Germans, following the Annual Assembly.

	
	Present      Cllrs Done(Chair), Ash, J Funnell, R Funnell, Keale, Lanham,  Rawlings, Van Dyke

Apologies  Cllrs Bunkall and Dowe
	ACTION

	1.
	ELECTION OF CHAIR

Cllr. Funnell took the chair for the election. Cllr. Done was proposed by Cllr Rawlings and seconded by Cllr. Ash, duly elected unanimously.
	

	2.
	ELECTION OF VICE CHAIR
Cllr. Done took over the chair and asked for nominations for Vice-Chairman.  

Cllr. Funnell as Vice Chairman was proposed by Cllr. Van Dyke, seconded by Cllr. Keale, unanimously elected.  
	

	3.
	ELECTION OF REPRESENTATIVE ON MEMORIAL HALL COMMITTEE
Cllr. Ash was proposed, as representative on the Memorial Hall committee, by Cllr. Keale, seconded by Cllr R Funnell, unanimously elected.
	

	4.
	REVIEW OF MEMBERS INTERESTS
It was confirmed that there were no alterations to the register.  
	

	5.
	NOMINATION OF RFO & INTERNAL AUDITOR
It was proposed by Cllr Funnell, seconded by Cllr. Rawlings agreed unanimously for the Clerk, Elaine Oliver, to continue as RFO; Cllr Done proposed Nick Smith as internal auditor, seconded by Cllr. Van Dyke, unanimously agreed.
	

	6.
	FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR YEAR

6.1   PROPOSE & SECOND ADOPTION
Each Councillor had received a copy of the Accounts for Audit.  With no further questions the Annual Accounts were proposed for adoption by Cllr Keale and seconded by Cllr. Van Dyke, agreed unanimously.

Accounts duly signed by the Chair and RFO.
	

	7.
	ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT 
The Clerk read through Annual Governance Statement.  It was proposed by Cllr Keale seconded by Cllr. Ash, unanimously agreed.  It was noted that the Parish Council is happy with internal controls throughout the year.
	

	8.
	CONFIRM CIRCULATED MINUTES OF MEETING 20TH MARCH 2017
Cllr. Done asked if anyone had any comments on the minutes of the meeting on 20th March 2017
On a proposal by Cllr R Funnell seconded by Cllr J Funnell, these were unanimously agreed.
It was reported that we had asked Able engineering to look at enclosing the bus shelter as the other supplier was concerned about working on the highway.  The quote should be available at the next meeting. 
	

	9.
	TO CONSIDER PLAY ISSUES (if applicable)
No issues to consider
	

	10.
	TO CONSIDER PURCHASE OF A SEAT TO COMMEMORATE THE QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY
It was reported that the Diocese had agreed to the plastic wood seat with no plaque on a proposal by Cllr Funnell seconded Cllr Funnell it was agreed to purchase.   The Clerk will contact Cllr Dowe to arrange a visit to discuss location etc. before purchase. 
	

	11.
	TO CONSIDER LED LIGHTING IN THE VILLAGE
On a proposal by Cllr R Funnell, seconded by Cllr Van Dyke it was agreed to purchase LED conversion lights for Mill Road. 
	

	12.
	TO CONSIDER FORMATION OF A SUB COMMITTEE TO FORWARD SUGGESTIONS FOR USES OF FOOTBALL FIELD
Cllr Done discussed forming a subcommittee to discuss future use of the football field.  Cllr Done has made enquiries and has interest from 2 bands, burgers bars and disco.  We would charge £150ish a night and charge tickets at around £10.  The bands would cost £200.

We would need to provide a generator, water, toilets, first aid cover and a license.
We would need to cost a cleanup afterwards and insurance.

On a proposal from Cllr Done, seconded by Cllr J Funnell it was agreed to form a committee to take this forward.  Cllrs J & R Funnell, Keale, Done and John Ravnkilde, agreed to be on the Committee. 
	

	13.
	TO ADOPT GENERAL POWER OF COMPETENCE
On a proposal by Cllr Jill, seconded by Cllr Rawlings it was agreed to adopt the general power of competence
	

	14.
	TO REVIEW STANDING ORDERS & FINANCIAL REGULATIONS
On a proposal by Cllr Done, seconded by Cllr Ash, it was agreed unanimously that no alterations were required.  
	

	15.
	FINANCE

APPROVE PAYMENT OF INVOICES (including insurance)
All Councillors were presented with the monthly figures for payments.  These were proposed by Cllr Done, for adoption by Cllr. Ash and seconded by Cllr. Bunkall, agreed unanimously. 
	

	16.
	TO CONSIDER CORRESPONDENCE
BCKLWN     Boundary Review meeting 22.6.17

PCC               Meeting to discuss rural crime 2/5/17

Cllr J Funnell reported that she and Cllr R Funnell attended the Police Crime Commissioners meeting at Snettisham and felt it was an eye opener.  Fly tipping and speeding were highlighted.  
The Police only have two vans to catch speeding and they must be visible so locations are limited.  One vehicle does come to Saddlebow.   A meeting is going to be arranged with the Police Liaison officer Emily Carter.  
SNAP            Mins

Resident        Re Telephone box

Residents present have taken on the phone box and already painted it.  The Council were very grateful for this and supported the idea of having a book exchange in it.  As some costs have been incurred this will be on the agenda for next month.  If anyone else has other ideas for the redundant box they will be considered.   
NCC              Road closure
	For next agenda

	17.
	PLANNING
17.1      Planning to Consider

17/00752/F     1st Floor extension at 4 Pleasant Row

Agreed unanimously no objection
17/00328/F      Construction of outbuilding at Chestnut Farm

Unanimously agreed no objection
17.2     Planning notification received

17.3     Decisions made during month
	  

	18.
	COUNCILLORS REPORTS
Cllr Done reported that the marks highlighting pot holes have all but disappeared. 

Cllr Rawlings reported there are potholes everywhere, one bad one is on the way to Islington just past Church Road on the corner.
White lines need redoing in St Peters Road

In Mill Road contractors have tarmacked over white lines so they also need doing. 

Cllr Ash reported the hedging down Common Road, first on left side on the slight bend, is still hanging over by a metre.  Residents present agreed to talk to the householder.
Cllr Keale reported pot holes on the bridge along Mill Road turn right on bridge.

He also reported that a resident is concerned about the older children kicking footballs on the green in the new estate.   This is a ASB matter and comes under the remit of the Police, it was suggested they attend the SNAP meeting. 

Cllr J Funnell reported the meagre barrier to the river, at Saddlebow, is now nonexistent.  She is concerned that this is dangerous.
Cllr R Funnell reported the Church flower festival is on 10th June, he agreed to put a display together. 

The Clerk confirmed she has received no communication from the Wards regarding renewal of the allotment site.  It was agreed a further letter should be written stating if goods are not removed from the allotment site by the end of June, the P C will have to take it away. 
Cllr R Funnell reported that the football season is over but there is some football gear left in there.  Glass is also being left around the FC field. 

Cllr Done reported about the Speedwatch scheme, which has been mentioned before.  He stated it is organized by the Police and is an active way of trying to combat speeding in the Parish, which is often complained about.  The minimum number of volunteers is six and they go out in teams of 3.

Minimum commitment is an hour a week and equipment and training is free.

Norfolk Police would carry out a risk assessment and advise not to interact with drivers. 

Community Speedwatch takes place in the light during the day. 

Cllr Done was concerned that everyone moans about speeding but no one is willing to do anything about it and felt that this scheme is better than nothing. 

Cllr Funnell felt that no one wants to do it in their own village and Cllr Done explained that is why there is no interaction with the driver. 
Cllr Done felt that no one has money or man power and this commitment would be for an hour a week and only needs 3 people.
	

	
	The meeting closed at 21.20
	

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING     17TH July 2017
	

	
	Signed_____________________________________________Date_____________________________
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